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REF: BPMS /  DDP / Corporatization / 173 (8/1/M) Dated: 25.09.2019
To
The Secretary (DP)
Government of India
Ministry of Defence,
South Block, New Delhi – 110 011

Sub : Request to provide statement of intent of the High Level Official Committee.

Ref : (1) MoD Director (P&C) E-mail dated 20/09/2019
        (2) MoD ID No. 1(5)/2019/OFB/DP (plg-V) dt.24/09/2019.

Dear Sir,

We have for reference the above wherein representatives of this Federation have been

invited to attend the said meeting on 30.09.2019, but the agenda points are quite different.

An Oxymoron situation arose due to the following:

a) While in the e-mail (ref (1) above), it has been categorically mentioned that the

said  meeting  has  been  called  to  examine  various  aspects  related  to  the

proposed   “restructuring” of OFB, 

b) Whereas in the letter (ref (2) above) it is mentioned that the meeting has been

called to workout ways to “safeguard the benefits/interests of the employees in

terms of wages, health facilities and other service matters etc. due to converting

OFB INTO A PUBLIC SECTOR ENTITY.” 

As a responsible stake holder, it is mandatory on us to have a clear understanding and

vision of the agenda for constructive participation in the meeting so that a result-oriented

discussion takes place.

Under such circumstances it is requested that MoD may immediately respond on the

above  aspects,  to  enable  us  to  have  better  appreciation.  MoD  may  clearly  provide  a



statement of intent on (1) Restructuring of OFB and (2) for conversion of OFB into PSE,

clearly specifying objects, vision, viability aspects and long term perspective.

As such, we would request you to kindly apprise us of the above aspects immediately.

Thanking you. 
Sincerely yours

(MUKESH SINGH)
General Secretary/BPMS &

Member, JCM-II Level Council (MOD)
Copy to: 

Smt Rashmi Sinha,
Dir (P & C), DDP,
MOD, New Delhi

- With request to take appropriate action.


	

